HACB

HOUSING AUTHORITY
CITY OF BROWNSVILLE

March 12, 2023

NOTICE REGARDING REVISIONS TO THE PUBLIC
HOUSING
“ADMISSIONS AND CONTINUED OCCUPANCY POLICY”
(ACOP)

The Housing Authority of the City of Brownsville (HACB) is presently
soliciting public comments from the general public for the next 45-day
period regarding proposed revisions to the HACB's Public Housing
“Admissions of Continued Occupancy Policy” (ACOP). The purpose of
the revision is to comply with the most current HUD policies and industry
guidelinesthat affect the HACB’s Public Housing Policies and Procedures.

* The proposed revisions to the Admissions of Continued Occupancy
Policy include the following:

1. Section 102: Income Reviews

2. Section 103: Over-Income Limit-Public Housing Income Limitation

3. Section 104: Asset Limitation

4, Section 104: Exclusion of Retirement and Educational Savings Accounts
5. Section 104: Self-Certification of Assets under $50,000

Other minor changes and clarifications will also be included to bring the
content current with HUD regulations and guidance.

The revised ACOP withthe changes that are being considered for revision
are available for your review and consideration at the following locations
during regular business hours:

* Main office, 2606 Boca Chica Blvd, Brownsville, Texas 78521

* Victoria Gardens office 1804 Grant Street, Brownsville, Texas, 78520
« Tropical Garden office, 250 Ash Street, Brownsville, Texas, 78521

* Sunset Heaven office, 301 Horizon Lane, Brownsville, Texas, 78520

Comments must be made in writing and send to the Housing Authority of
the City of Brownsville, Attn: Diana Bustinza, Client Services Manager,
2606 Boca Chica Boulevard, Brownsville, Texas 78521 or via email at
dbustinza@hacb.usno later than 5:00 p.m. Thursday, April 27, 2023.
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